BOARD OF BAR EXAMINERS

August 7, 2015

Supreme ourt of Rhode Jslond

Wicht Judricial omplex
250 Benefit Street
PBropidence, RI 02903

Via First Class Mail and Email

Steven Brown, Executive
Director

Karen Davidson, Chairperson
ACLU — Rhode Island

128 Dorrance Street, Suite 220
Providence, RI 02903

Jenn Steinfield, Executive
Director

Women’s Fund of Rhode
Island

One Union Station
Providence, RI 02903

Sabrina Andrus, Executive
Director

Law Students for
Reproductive Justice

1730 Franklin Street,

Suite 212

Oakland, CA 94612

Re:

Dear Sir/Madam:;

Jane W. Koster, President
League of Women Voters of
Rhode Island

172 Taunton Ave., Suite 8
East Providence, R1 02914

Shandi Hanna, President
Rhode Island NOW
P.O. Box 8413
Warwick, RI 02888

Lenora Lapidus, Director
ACLU Women’s Rights
Project

125 Broad Street

New York, NY 10004

ADDRESS ALL COMMUNICATIONS
Clerk of the Supreme Court
(401) 222-4233

Jamie Rhodes, Director of
Public Policy & Government
Relations

Planned Parenthood of
Southern New England

111 Point Street

Providence, RI 02093

Galen E. Sherwin, Sr. Staff
Attorney

ACLU Women’s Rights
Project

125 Broad Street

New York, NY 10004

Rhode Island Bar Exam Testing Accommodations for Breastfeeding

The Rhode Island of Board of Bar Examiners is in receipt of letters from the ACLU dated
July 20, 2015 and August 4, 2015 regarding Rhode Island’s testing accommodations relative to
examinees who are breastfeeding at the time of the bar exam.

As the August 4, 2015 letter suggests, our Bar Administrator Nancy Mahoney was not
able to respond to the July 9, 2015 email inquiry from Ms. Jennifer Hickey regarding a request
for information regarding breastfeeding accommodations and the July 20, 2015 letter received on




July 24, 2015 due to its proximity to the July 2015 bar examination which took place on July 28
and July 29, 2015. The month of July is a very busy time for our staff of one.

I wanted to acknowledge receipt of your inquiry and advise that we are working with the
Board to review our policies and practices and provide you with a response.

j%incerely,
avid A. Wollin, Esq., Chair @

Board of Bar Examiner




